SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT
Commissioners Meeting

August 2020

Manager’s Report by Mike Langley

Financial Report by Karen Shay

Water Reclamation Facility

The most recent harvest of hay from the spray field has yielded 36 tons of
bailed hay

e The annual maintenance of the air blowers has been completed

e The WRF crew are continuing Corona Virus sampling with all results
displayed on the SWD web site

e The crop analysis has been completed, which tells us the nitrogen uptake of
the hay

e The organic loading (BOD) has been high since March due to the “stay at
home order”, requiring more folks to be home from work, travels, etc.

e Rich has hauled 11,200 gal of sludge to Sequim



Water Production/Consumption Results

Other

The next water meter read is planned for the first week of September
e The water level in both wells is normal, down slightly with irrigation
season

Total water production numbers continue to appear high. We are
continuing to look for leaks or other reasons for high production

A bee hive was removed from a water box at 138 Hogans Vista

SWD has received three proposals for security upgrades at the

Administration/Operation complex

A broken sewer line in the green belt south of Cassalery and Hurricane
Ridge Drive has been repaired

SWD is receiving notifications from the call-before-you-dig center
organization

The office is back open to the public. However, safe practices are needed
to help prevent the spread of the covid-19 virus



Rocky has made improvements to the ventilation system at the lower
reservoir

Rich has parked his travel trailer at the WRF as an additional security action.
The trailer will give an appearance of presence around the clock.

Straits Electric, Taurus Controls, and Dykman Electronics, as well as SWD
personnel replaced the two variable frequency drive units for the water
pressure system

Scott is ordering rebuild kits for the flowmeters at both pressure booster
stations









